
MVRC/YARS  7 July 2020 Meeting 

K6MVR Repeater 

 

Attending: 

 

Officers: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ and Secretary Dave Nishikawa 

KC6YFG.  

 

Members: Paul Bertain KM6AJQ, Daniel Cameron KF6HHH, Bob Close KK6DUW, 

Larry Conroy N6BX,Steve Dold W6KCS, Doug Emerson N6NFF, Doug Hollowell 

KK6LDS, Darrell Horst KM6KFW, David Litchenhan K6DAV, Bill Ragsdale K6KN, 

Greg Schwei KK6NQJ, Steve Sparks KC6MHT, and David Stubbins WB6DNL. 

 

Guests Present: Jim Hellmann KJ6PKQ and Heather Spaulding KK6POX. 

 

Meeting opened at 1930 hrs. by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ asking for 

check-ins by roll call. Members checking in were asked if they would approve 

the treasurer’s report as emailed. June minutes were not available. Club 

officer elections were deferred to mail-in. 

 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer's Report 

 

June 2020 

 

Beginning Balance – Jun. 1       $5,426.86 

 

Deposits 

Member Dues    48.00 

 

Total Deposits     48.00   5,474.86 

 

Withdrawals 

(none)     0.00 

 

Total Withdrawals    0.00    5,474.86 

 

Ending Balance – Jun. 30       $5,474.86 

 

Encumbrances (pending checks)   0.00    0.00 

 

Available Balance – Jun. 30 (ending balance less encumbrances) $5,474.86 

 

Member Dues Paid: 

Larry Kliewer W6BSB - $24.00 

Robert Schulz KC6UDS - $24.00 



Pending Checks: 

None. 

 

Repeater trustee Steve Dold W6KCS reported that the W6YAR repeater is 

working fine. While on-site he noticed a rodent problem and mitigated it. 

Picture is posted on the MVRC/YARS facebook page. 

 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ reported that online payments aren’t 

available yet. He will mail ballots to members to be returned with dues 

payments to his home address. 

 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ repeated that there will be no Field Day 

this year. Mention was made of a club aggregate option where individuals 

could operate under their call sign and designate a club to include their 

points in the club’s aggregate score. He also mentioned that a San Francisco 

club had requested use of the 2m repeater to cover the Capay Valley. 

 

Membership moved to Zoom where President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave a 

presentation on "Electromagnetic Energy from Radio to Gamma Rays." 

 

Members moved back to the K6MVR repeater to close the meeting. Members were 

reminded about dues and voting by mail. 

 

Meeting adjourned approximately 2030 hours. 


